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Currently, we are still not holding public worship. We are preparing to do so when that time 

arrives. As information becomes available, we will update you. We will be e-mailing and mailing 

out all home worship services to you throughout this time. The worship for the week is also on our 

website under Weekly Worship Services tab at the top of the page.  

 

CONTINUTED CONTRIBUTIONS 

At this time, we would like to remind our members and friends that even though we are not having any 

Worship services at this time, we are still incurring expenses.  We would like to thank those who are still 

mailing in their contributions. We encourage all members to mail their weekly offering to each church. 

Thank you for your continued support.  

 

SPECIAL OFFERINGS IN A TIME OF NEED 

The 20 percent that was collected for the month of April was donated to the Northern Door Children’s 

Center. The Mission of the Month for April was to Support Door County. It was decided that the money 

will go to Koinonia Kupboard food pantry in Sister Bay and the Veterans Council of Door County. Then 

20 percent that is collected for May will go to where it is needed in the community, that has not been 

decided at this time. 

 

CONDOLENCES  

Condolences go out to John Enigl for the loss of his wife MaryAnn who passed away on April 29th. Our 

thoughts go out to John and his family.  

Condolences go out to the family of Mary Lou Moore who passed away peacefully on May 14, 2020 in 

the morning. Her son is planning on having a memorial service for her and Ron in Door County sometime 

in the future.  Information will be posted as soon as it is received. 

Emergency Pastoral Care 

 

920-421-1968 

 *Pastor Michael's e-mail! 

michaelbmorris100@gmail.com 

E-mail Updates* 

Please notify the office of any e-mail changes and birthdays.   

If you know of e-mail updates of members and friends,  

please feel free to send along this newsletter. 

Thanks so much! 

mailto:michaelbmorris100@gmail.com


NORTHERN DOOR UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 
Calvary & Zion                     Circuit Rider –June 2020 

 

 

Choir Canceled Until Further Notice 

  
 

 

 

 

 

CALVARY/ZION UNITED METHODIST WOMEN (UMW)   
Message from Calvary/Zion United Methodist Women  

 

We pray that everyone is staying safe and healthy during these challenging times. 

 

All UMW activities including meetings and brunches are cancelled until further notice. Even though our 

meetings are cancelled we will continue to financially support missions.  We have not had any meetings 

since the Soupluck in February. If you wish to send a check for our monthly mission giving (Coventry 

Care, Feed My Starving Children,  Bellin Nursing Student Mission Trips and pledges send it to: Judie 

Gauger, 2986 Triangle Rd, Fish Creek, WI 54212. 

 

We will not have the Racine Danish Kringle fundraiser that supports Northern Children’s Center, but you 

can still contribute to help their families. There will be a Rada Cutlery fundraiser.  If interested in 

purchasing fantastic cutlery contact Karen Sandstrom at 839-2390 or 495-3175. 

 

If you had a Prayer Partner this past year please send a note or call your Prayer Partner to reveal who you 

are. We will attempt to create a way to have Prayer Partners this year. 

—————— 

Zion has received thank you notes from: We Are Hope, Koinonia Kupboard, Northern Door Children’s 

Center and UMCOR Emergency Relief. 

 

MISSION OF THE MONTH FOR JUNE:  SUNSHINE HOUSE  

Calvary and Zion will collect funds in support of families during the month of June for The Sunshine 

House.  Since its inception, Sunshine House Inc. has been providing services to Door County’s citizen’s 

with special needs and disabilities. Everyone who participates in the services offered at Sunshine house 

Inc. has a unique program designed to meet each individual’s requirements. Circumstances that may have 

affected an individual include developmental disability, cerebral palsy, epilepsy, early-onset Alzheimer’s 

disease, stroke, other neurological disorders and brain trauma. Please give generously.   

Checks can be made out to Calvary or Zion with “Sunshine House” in the memo line.   

Our mailing addresses are: 

Calvary                                                     Zion 

P.O. Box 168                                            P.O. Box 344 

Egg Harbor, WI 54209                             Fish Creek, WI 54212 

calvaryandzionumc.org 

to visit the website 

Like Zion on Facebook 
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MINISTRY OF PRAYER 

Christ taught us to pray and encourages us to pray unceasingly.  Let us continually pray for our  

loved ones, our friends, our world.  Michelle Reinhard is our Prayer Chain leader.  You may contact her 

by email: teachers@gate.net using “Prayer Chain” in the subject line.  For those without email, please call 

her cell phone 727-480-4409 year-round or locally at 920-839-9911 (Easter thru October).  Michelle 

would like to start a phone prayer chain so people who do not have email can participate.  The 

information would be the same, but you would receive a call.  If you are interested in joining the email 

prayer chain or being included in the phone chain, please let Michelle know so you can be added to this 

“link of faith”. 

 

CALENDAR ITEMS 

Currently, we have no items to add to the calendar. If you have some news or a date you would like to 

pass along email the office the information and I will get it out in either an up coming newsletter or in an 

email which ever one time allows. 

ZION NEWS 
Marcy Rose Desotelle Graduates from College! 
Marcy Rose Desotelle has graduated from the University of Wisconsin at Madison with a degree in 

Biochemistry, with a minor in European Languages. She works in research with plants. She is applying 

for work in the Madison area as the UW system is under a hiring freeze where she was going to work 

until the pandemic. Currently she is at home and working in Egg Harbor. Congratulations Marcy! 

Ben Desotelle Joins National Honor Society! 
Ben has been asked to join the National Honor Society at Northeast Wisconsin Technical School where 

he is enrolled in the diesel mechanic program, this is his freshman year. Great Joh Ben!! 

 

Maggie Moroney in National Honor Society for 2nd Year! 
Maggie Moroney in the 2019/2020 National Honor Society for outstanding grades. Way to go Maggie! 

This is her Junior year at Gibraltar. 

 

A Note from Myrtle 

This year, with an unseen enemy lurking everywhere to sabotage people and events, it seems necessary to 

draw on human ingenuity to be creative and change our approach to the usual way of celebrating.  

Graduations affect the kids.  Marriage affects the young adults.  Fathers Day and reunions affect the 

families. How can we mark the important events in our lives in 2020? 

In spite of all the disappointments and frustrations we must not give in to bitterness which only festers 

and itself infects.  Plans need to be changed, adapted, enhanced or just make do with the situation as is in 

the best way possible.  An attitude adjustment may be needed from negative to positive. All relationships 

with others in all areas of life are to be considered for the good of all.  Look forward to a good outcome 

under the guidance of God.  May God bless you in a forward course. God knows the future.   

Jeremiah 33:3  “Call to me and I will answer you, and show you great and mighty things, which you do 

not know.”  NKJV  

mailto:teachers@gate.net
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A Poem from Myrtle 

FATHERS 

Fathers, you are a part 

Of every kid that's born, 

The role of nature gives 

You special interplay. 

 

To act silly: 

  

Peek-a-boo, I see you. 

Tweak the nose, count the toes. 

Tickle feet, laughter greet.          

Patty-cake, joy awake. 

Coax a smile, all worth while. 

 

And get giggly. 

 

Provide constant needs, 

Protect and guide with love, 

Teach of God’s love for them, 

Show each the way to live. 

       

A FACELIFT FOR ZION 

Even though Zion hasn’t been able to hold services for a while, things have been happening here. It is 

never still. While the church as been closed, it has be an opportunity for some members to sort through 

materials and tidy rooms, so that Joe Desotelle can give them a thorough cleaning. Randy Desotelle and a 

friend painted the sanctuary, for the first time in 20 years. The trustees are looking at the possibility of 

having tile floors and the carpeting in Fellowship Hall professionally cleaned, and we’re also hoping to 

get the front of the church power washed and the front steps replaced. 

 

COST FREE MISSION OPPORTUNITIES 

There are several ways in which you can help support missions that don’t cost you anything.   

Econo Foods grocery receipts can be turned in at the church. We get cash back for all of your 

purchases. 

   

CURRENT EVENTS @ CALVARY 

Current Events will be canceled until further notice. 

SPECIAL THANKS 

A special thank you to all who contributed to the Mission of the Month for May: Coventry Care. We also 

got thank you cards from We Are Hope and Altrusa.  
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CONTRIBUTION REPORT 

Dear Members and Friends, 

We will continue to publish a brief financial report.  You will notice what our year-to-date offerings have 

been compared to our expenses.  After looking at the report, if you have any questions please ask me.  

In Christ, Michael B. Morris, Pastor 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

. 

In Our Thoughts & Prayers 
       

     All suffering with illness      

     All recuperating from surgery 

     All awaiting test results 

     All lingering in the grief of loss 

     All struggling to make ends meet 

     All striving to bring healing in their 

families     

     All serving in the military and 

overseas 

Members & Friends in Assisted 

Living 
Evelyn Mueller 

Sturgeon Bay Health Services, Sturgeon 

Bay 

Wesley Fischer 

Sturgeon Bay Health Services, Sturgeon 

Bay 

Mary Ann Masson 

Alexian Village, Milwaukee 

Jeanne Desotelle 

Cedar Grove Gardens II, Cedar Grove 

 

JUNE  

BIRTHDAYS 
 1.   Juanita Alley 

16.   Curt Mingle 

19.   Karen Sandstrom 

        Dennis Wojahn 

23.   Bill Howe         

24.   Donna Koehler 

25.   Lee Basten 

        Bob Koehler 

26.   Myrtle Clark 

28.   Lu Ann Desotelle 

        Ralph Taylor 

29.   Chris Fenner 

 

 

Year to date through April 30, 2020 

Calvary   

Income:        $ 37,400 

Expenses:     $ 27,138 

Net Income: $ 10,262  

Includes Shared Expenses 

Zion    At this time the numbers are unavailable. 


